
Tracy, Mary

From: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK

Sent: Wednesday, January 3, 2018 10:19 AM

To: Tracy, Mary
Subject: FW: Comments on proposed changes to APR 8

And more...

ATTENTION COURT FILERS: The Supreme Court and the Court of Appeals now have a web portal to use for

filing documents. Beginning July 3, 2017, all electronic filing of documents in the Supreme Court should be

through the web portal. We will accept your attached document for filing, but you should immediately

follow the directions below to register for and begin using the appellate courts web portal for all future

filings.

Here is a link to the website where you can register to use the web portal: https://ac.courts.wa.gov/
A help page for the site is at: https://ac.courts.wa.gov/index.cfm?fa=home.showPage&page=portalHelp

Registration FAQs: https://ac.courts.wa.gov/content/help/registrationFAQs.pdf
Registration for and use of the web portal is free and allows you to file in any of the divisions of the Court of
Appeals as well as the Supreme Court. The portal will automatically serve other parties who have an e-mail
address listed for the case. In addition, you will receive an automated message confirming that your filing was
received.

From: David Babcock [mailto:dbabcock@squaxin.us]

Sent: Wednesday, January 3, 2018 10:19 AM

To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV>

Subject: Comments on proposed changes to APR 8

I write in support of the proposed changes to APR 8 that would allow out-of-state counsel for Indian Tribes to appear
under limited circumstances in Indian Child Welfare Act cases without being required to meet the full pro hac vice

requirements. I represent the Squaxin Island Tribe in such cases, and have been allowed to appear in Oregon Courts
under a similar rule. Prior to the change in the Oregon rule, the Tribe had to expend significant resources (including
hiring local counsel) simply to appear and intervene, as is the Tribe's right under federal law. Washington Courts should
remove this obstacle to out-of-state Tribes seeking to protect those same rights.

Thank you

Dave Babcock, Attorney

Squaxin Island Tribe Legal Department

206 794 5042


